
Measures under which all meetings of the Council will be conducted after 

7 May 2021 to comply with coronavirus regulations and/or guidance in place at 

the time. 

 

As it is necessary to maintain social distancing to limit the spread of infection the way 

meetings are conducted will change.  This page summarises the process.  If you have 

any questions, please contact Democratic Services via the contact details provided on 

the agenda. 

 

Attending Meetings  

 

- All meetings of the Council will be held in the Council Chamber, Gibson Drive, 

Kings Hill until social distancing requirements are no longer necessary. 

- To help contain the virus, Members of the public (including anyone exercising a 

right to speak e.g. at an Area Planning Committee) are encouraged to participate 

remotely via MS Teams if possible. 

- Meetings will also be live streamed via our YouTube channel to minimise the need 

for the public to attend in person. 

- Any members of the public wishing to attend in person at the Gibson Building can 

view proceedings via video link in the Committee Room (maximum capacity of 10). 

- Prior notification on a “first come first served” basis for entry to the Committee 

Room will be adopted.  Anyone wishing to ‘reserve’ a place in the Committee 

Room should contact committee.service@tmbc.gov.uk  

- Public speakers for planning committees will be hosted in a separate area and 

escorted into the Council Chamber for their allocated time.  There will be a limit on 

the number of public speakers at planning committees due to capacity issues 

arising from social distancing guidelines. 

- Public speakers are asked to remain standing to address the Committee to avoid 

having to clean or change seats between speakers. 

- Staff will be available to escort public speakers into the meeting room and to 

manage any crowd control issues.   

- Doors and windows will remain open throughout all meetings to ensure circulation 

of fresh air. Attendees are advised to dress appropriately. 

- All participants are required to wear face coverings when not speaking at 

meetings.  

- Hand sanitiser will be available at entrances. 

- All attendees must have the Test and Trace app and scan the QR code at the 

entrance to the building/meeting room if they wish to participate. 

- The toilet facilities at Gibson Building will be open but may be used by only one 

person at a time.  

- Car parking:  Attendees are asked to leave a parking space free between vehicles. 

- Refreshments will not be available, and all participants are advised to bring their 

own water or other refreshments. 

 

Anyone with covid symptoms should not come to the Council offices. 

 

Thank you for your assistance. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPp-IJlSNgoF-ugSzxjAPfw/featured
mailto:committee.service@tmbc.gov.uk

